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                                    CITY OF WALTH AM

                         WALTHAM DISABILITY SERVICES

COMMISSION

119 School Street

Waltham Massachusetts 02451 
                               Minutes of Regular Meeting 

MAY 3, 2019 
The Members of the Disabilities Services Commission met in Regular Session on May 3, 2019 at 110 Pond Street, Waltham, MA.   The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 8:30 A.M.

Members attending were:  

Present:                                                                          Absent:

Mark A. Johnson                                                            

Robert Marcou  

Joann Stone                                                                                   

Pamela Jones                                                                       
Adam Maher                                                                
Jane Demers     
JT Graceffa 
The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 8:30
                                             MINUTES
The Minutes of the Regular Meeting of April 5, 2019 were reviewed.
 Upon a motion by Joann Stone and second by Jane Demers it was,   
VOTED:
The minutes of the Regular Meeting of April 5, 2019 were accepted
                        as presented.
Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.
WHITTEMORE SCHOOL PLAYROUND PROJECT
Alicia Hutton, President of the Whittemore School PTO, School Principal, Emma Herzog, Steve Jeleo and John Pinzone of the WPS appeared before the Commission to request funding assistance for the renovations of the school’s playground.    The play area is being renovated to become compliant with ADA requirements and be accessible to all children.  Drawings provided to the DSC showed planned upgrades to the play area, which will include a basketball court, soccer playing field as well as an area for street hockey. 
Upon a motion by Adam Maher and second by Pamela Jones it was,   
VOTED:
That the DSC offer funding assistance to the Whittemore PTO for 

                         renovation of the school’s playground to bring it into ADA compliance.  

                         The amount of funding will be determined after the DSC’s review of 
                         financial statements for the period of July 1, 2019 to April 30, 2019 as
                         prepared by the Treasurers Office.

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

CITY’S INFORMATION TECHNOLOGIES DEPARTMENT 

The Director of Information Technologies Department addressed the DSC regarding increasing the accessibility of all City of Waltham Websites.  Mr Aucoin will be contacting vendors who use operating systems similar to those used by Waltham.  Mr. Aucoin believes this approach will streamline the process and assure the product we are attempting to emulate will be one that is proven effective for persons with disabilities.
The DSC found the direction and recommendations of the IT Director Mr Aucoin to be insightful and proactive.

ADA TRANSITION PLAN

The Chairperson informed the DSC that he attended a meeting with the City Council Finance Committee and Planning Director Catherine Cagle to discuss a $100, 00.00 grant awarded to the City of Waltham by the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.
POLICE DETAILS  
JT Graceffa will forward a draft letter of recognition for the Waltham Police Department for

their diligence in the HP Handicapped Parking Violations Program to Chairperson, Mark Johnson, for review.   
CURB CUTS
The Commission discussed the current sidewalk renovations along School Street and Lexington St.  
DSC Commission Member, Jane Demers voiced concerns on the lack of curb cuts on Forest Street in the Gann Academy and Veterans Field area.  Ms. Demers offered to take pictures so they may be forwarded to Mike Chiasson of the Street Department and Councilor, Dan Romard for review and update of curb cut work in those areas.
FINANCES
Mayor McCarthy encouraged the DSC to establish a list of priorities to better serve the HP community at large.

Upon a motion by Joanne Stone and second by Jane Demers it was,   

VOTED:
That $4,000 be transferred from Account No 237-560-2300-3591, HP Parking 

                        Violations into Account No. 237-560-2350-5205, HP Other for miscellaneous 

                         expenses for equipment or service needed for the disabled.                      

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

Upon a motion by JT Graceffa and second by Joanne Stone it was,   

VOTED:
That $2,000 be appropriated to the Senior Center for Hearing Impaired 

                         Devices for the Hearing Impaired and other services as needed.

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

Upon a motion by Adam Maher and second by JT Graceffa it was,   

VOTED:
That $3,000 be appropriated for HP Portable Toilets for City events 

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

SCHEDULING OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING

There being no apparent scheduling conflict with the routine date for the next meeting, the next scheduled Regular Meeting will be held at the Waltham Housing Authority Offices at 110 Pond Street, Waltham, MA on June 7, 2019 2019 at 8:30 a.m. 

There being no further business rightly before the Board, upon a motion by Adam Maher and second
by Joanne Stone, it was unanimously voted to adjourn. 
The Chairperson declared the meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m  
Documents available at the meeting of May 3, 2019  
The Minutes of the Annual Meeting of April 5, 2019  
Financial Reports as prepared by the City Treasurers Office for period ending April 30, 2019  
Whittimore School Playground Project Drawings

